Minutes of the ENVIRONMENT AND SOCIAL WELLBEING COMMITTEE 
of Bridport Town Council held in Mountfield, Bridport on Wednesday 
9 April 2008 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllr 

D.G. Rickard (Chairman)

Cllrs: 
Ms R.C. Kayes
K.G. Wallace




Ms S.J. Williams



Also present: Cllrs G.J. Ackerman, J.D. Hunt, C.M. Ray and Mrs M.J. Ray. 

PUBLIC FORUM


Children from Bridport Primary School presented letters regarding the future use of 
plastic bags in the town. The presentations were taken prior to consideration of the 
agenda item (minute 25).
22.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors: N.K Cast, P.J. Colfox, 
P.J. Lathey, D.R. Tett and C.D.Wild.
23.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 21 November 2007 were confirmed as a correct and true record and signed by the Chairman.

24.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
25.
USE OF PLASTIC BAGS

Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1898.


The Committee received presentations from 5 children from Bridport Primary School, calling on the Town Council to support moves to end the use of plastic bags in the town. The children who spoke were: Patrick Chapman, Emily Donovan, Chris Durow, Molly Foster and Beth Larcombe.
Members thanked the children for their presentations and endorsed the comments made. 
RESOLVED: 

(a)
that the recommendation of the Market and Business Liaison Sub Committee as set out under section 3 of the report be endorsed, and

(b)
that it be recommended that the Council support efforts to move towards a reduction in the use of plastic bags throughout the town and agree that the Environment Committee's Working Group draw up, and report back on, proposals to promote a wider reduction in the use of plastic bags.

26.
OPEN SPACES AND RECREATION TASK FORCE

Councillors considered the minutes of the meeting of the Open Spaces and Recreation Task Force held on 27 February 2008, in conjunction with considering a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1899.

RESOLVED: that the minutes be received and the actions identified by the Task Force be endorsed. 

27.
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE WORKING GROUP

Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1900.

The Town Clerk reported that whilst the Council could commit to signing the Nottingham Declaration, it did not have the resources or powers to do the same level of actions, as would be identified by a principal council. However, the production of the Action Plan would demonstrate that the Town Council was committed to do as much as it was able to do, to achieve the aspirations in the Declaration.
In terms of the Climate Change event, the Chairman reported that both the Food Fair and Charter Fair were happy to be linked with the event and he hoped to be able to confirm a public meeting on transition towns and film shows for the week in between. A programme of events would be reported to the full Council on 22 April.


RESOLVED: 

(a)
that the notes of the Environment Committee's Working Group be received.

(b)
that it be recommended that the Council commits to signing the Nottingham Declaration and that this Committee receives a future report with a detailed Action Plan with targets to realise the aspirations of the Declaration.

(c)
that the proposals for a Climate Change event be noted and a detailed programme with costings be recommended for approval to the April Council meeting.

(d)
that the membership and terms of reference of the Environment Committee's Working Group for 2008/9 be formally agreed by the Annual Council in May.
28.
REVIEW OF DAY CENTRE SERVICES

Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1901.

Members noted the report, but emphasised that it would be necessary to monitor the next stage of the review to ensure that the level of provision was not reduced.

RECOMMEND: that the update be noted.
29.
UPDATE – ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT OF MOUNTFIELD

Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1902.

In discussion of the report, members commented on the need to look at all the services and activities of the Town Council to see where it was possible to make reductions in energy use.


RESOLVED: that the report be noted and it be agreed that officers work with the Environment Committee's Working Group to analyse the Town Council's activities, identify and cost environmental improvements and bring an Action Plan to members. This work to be undertaken during the summer to allow its findings to feed into the review of the Town Plan and enable members to prioritise projects and allocate funding.

30.
UPDATE ON ONGOING SCHEMES

The Town Clerk gave information updates in respect of: -


Bridport Heritage Orchard


It was noted that the land was in the process of being transferred to the Town Council and that it was intended to hold a meeting with interested persons to begin the process of establishing a community management body.


New Zealand Site


It was noted that the District Council had confirmed that it would not now be necessary to vary the boundary of the part of the site designated for development. It was hoped that the transfer of the open space could now take place.

Methodist Chapel


The community use of this building would be looked at as part of the feasibility study to be undertaken after the completion of the BLAP Community Needs Survey.
31.
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES
Councillor Ms R.C. Kayes updated members on the BLAST initiative to establish a skills centre in the town. A lot of progress had been made and it was hoped that a consultant would soon be appointed to manage the project.

Councillor Ms R.C. Kayes reported on the recent successful meeting of PACT and summarised the issues discussed.


32.
SCALLOP DREDGING UPDATE


The Town Clerk reported that it was understood that a decision was expected before the end of the month on scallop dredging in Lyme Bay. Also, the Marine Bill had now been published and it was recommended that this Committee receive a report at its next meeting to agree a response on behalf of the Town Council.

RECOMMEND: that this Committee agree a response on the Marine Bill on behalf of the Town Council, in time to meet the deadline for responses of 26 June 2008.

33.
REVIEW OF TOWN PLAN

The Town Clerk reminded members that the review of the Town Plan would take place during the summer. The next meeting of the Best Value, Scrutiny and Town Plan Sub Committee would begin the process of the review.

The report was noted.

34.
FUTURE MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE AND WORKING GROUP
Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1903.

RECOMMEND: that the report be noted and that the dates, as considered by the Finance and General Purposes Committee, be approved.
35.
CORRESPONDENCE

There were no items of correspondence.
The meeting closed at 8.10 p.m.

The next meeting of the Committee will be held on 25 June 2008
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